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To: Stan Rickard, Public Works Director

From: John Johnson, Technical Services Supervisor%’
Date: July 27, 1999

Subject: Petition for “No Parking” on Michelle Ln.

Attached is a petition from area residents on Michelle Ln. requesting “No Parking” signs be posted on the east
side of the street. The residents in this affected area will be at the September 13, 1999, Transportation and
Safety Committee meeting to discuss this matter.

ce: Richard Tross, Trustee - District 2
Paul Kuftrin, Trustee - District 6
Transportation and Safety Committee






Tuly 6, 1999

Mr.. John Johnson
Village of Lombard
255 E. Wilson Avenue
Lombard, IL 60148

Dear Mr. Johnson,

We the residence of Michelle Lane, across from the Old Grove West Park and Playground, would like to
submit this petition with regards to street parking during ball games. 1999 has been the first year that the
Lombard Park District has permitted league ball games at Old Grove West Park, and it has caused many
problems for the residence in the area.

Coaches and parents have been parking on both sides of the street and it has been virtually impossible for
us, the homeowners of Michelle Lane, to get out of our driveways. The children run out from the park and
playground between cars and vans and on two occasions, have almost been hit by cars driving up or
backing down the street. (people can not pull into drives to turn around as there is no room on the street for
vehicles/vans to maneuver. I would also like to note that this is a dead end street, so through traffic is not
possible) There is currently an emergency 30 day “no parking 4-8pm, Monday-Friday” in effect. This is
about to expire.

We would like to offer the following to the Transportation Safety Committee and Village Board for
consideration of a village ordinance: Permanent no parking on the East (park side) of the street, 4-8 pm
Monday-Friday-during the ball season. This will allow the residence and park users, to back in/out of
driveways. It will also allow some street parking to accommodate for lot overflow. Children can be let out
and picked up at the park area without having to run between cars and will be completely visible to traffic.
This “no parking” should extend from the driveway of the parking lot-Old Grove West- to the dead end of
Michelle Lane, to allow for clear view of playground and park areas and therefore all the children’s safety.

The undersigned residence have read this petition and have agreed to this proposal.
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Tuly 6, 1999

Mr.. John Johnson
Village of Lombard
255 E. Wilson Avenue
Lombard, IL. 60148

Dear Mr. Johnson,

We the residence of Michelle Lane, across from the Old Grove West Park and Playground, would like to
submit this petition with regards to street parking during ball games. 1999 has been the first year that the
Lombard Park District has permitted league ball games at Old Grove West Park, and it has caused many
problems for the residence in the area.

Coaches and parents have been parking on both sides of the street and it has been virtually impossible for
us, the homeowners of Michelle Lane, to get out of our driveways. The children run out from the park and
playground between cars and vans and on two occasions, have almost been hit by cars driving up or
backing down the street. (people can not pull into drives to turn around as there is no room on the street for
vehicles/vans to maneuver. I would also like to note that this is a dead end street, so through traffic is not
possible) There is currently an emergency 30 day “no parking 4-8pm, Monday-Friday” in effect. This is
about to expire.

We would like to offer the following to the Transportation Safety Committee and Village Board for
consideration of a village ordinance: Permanent no parking on the East (park side) of the street, 4-8 pm
Monday-Friday-during the ball season. This will allow the residence and park users, to back in/out of
driveways. It will also allow some street parking to accommodate for lot overflow. Children can be let out
and picked up at the park area without having to run between cars and will be completely visible to traffic.
This “no parking” should extend from the driveway of the parking lot-Old Grove West- to the dead end of
Michelle Lane, to allow for clear view of playground and park areas and therefore all the children’s safety.

The undersigned residence have read this petition and have agreed to this proposal.
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July 6, 1999

Mz.. John Johnson
Village of Lombard
255 E. Wilson Avenue
Lombard, IL. 60148

Dear Mr. Johnson,

We the residence of Michelle Lane, across from the Old Grove West Park and Playground, would like to
submit this petition with regards to street parking during ball games. 1999 has been the first year that the
Lombard Park District has permitted league ball games at Old Grove West Park, and it has caused many
problems for the residence in the area.

Coaches and parents have been parking on both sides of the street and it has been virtvally impossible for
us, the homeowners of Michelle Lane, to get out of our driveways. The children run out from the park and
playground between cars and vans and on two occasions, have almost been hit by cars driving up or
backing down the street. (people can not pull into drives to turn around as there is no room on the street for
vehicles/vans to maneuver. I would also like to note that this is a dead end street, so through traffic is not
possible) There is currently an emergency 30 day “no parking 4-8pm, Monday-Friday” in effect. This is
about to expire.

We would like to offer the following to the Transportation Safety Committee and Village Board for
consideration of a village ordinance: Permanent no parking on the East (park side) of the street, 4-8 pm
Monday-Friday-during the ball season. This will allow the residence and park users, to back in/out of
driveways. It will also allow some street parking to accommodate for lot overflow. Children can be let out
and picked up at the park area without having to run between cars and will be completely visible to traffic.
This “no parking” should extend from the driveway of the parking lot-Old Grove West- to the dead end of
Michelle Lane, to allow for clear view of playground and park areas and therefore all the children’s safety.

The undersigned residence have read this petition and have agreed to this proposal.

Signature _ Printed Name Address
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